MEETING

of

BARRHILL DEVELOPMENT ASSOCIATION

 Minutes of the meeting, 12th June 2007 at Barrhill Memorial Hall

1. Attendance:

Paul Torrance (PT) (Chair), David Bowling (DBo) (Treasurer), Frank Claytonsmith (FC), Dave Holtom (DH) (Secretary), Louba Hodgkinson (LH) (Vice Chair), Celia Strain (CS), Fionnadh Ratchford (FR), John O’Pray (JOP), Jo Russell (JR), Clare Kennedy (CK)

Martin Mathers (MM:  ScottishPower), Nick Larkin (NL: South Ayrshire Council)

2. Apologies: Duncan Barr, Maggie Rigg

3. Minutes of Meetings

Minutes of Meeting held on 15th May 2007 Approved:  LH Seconded: FC

4. Windfarm Community Benefits

PT outlined the formation of the BDA, summarised the Hadyard Hill situation, outlined our current position and summarised our concerns. It was also noted that we should not have to apologise for our pro-active approach within the wider community.

 NL agreed to negotiate with the windfarm companies on our behalf regarding funding levels, not on geographic distribution. Clare Kennedy requested engagement with the community during the negotiation process. 

Martin Mathers welcomed this initiative and would be happy to negotiate with  SAC. There was however a limit, to the extent to which the community could be involved because confidential information would be exchanged.

The simplest negotiations would be through the Community Council given that it is a statutory body. Once the deal had been agreed, there would be  2 way communications with the local communities.  

 The distribution of funds could be agreed through workshops involving all the interested communities, hosted by the DTA (Development Trust Association). 

MM pointed out that we did not yet know, what approach the new government might take with regards to permission to develop windfarms.  Barrhill Community Council has objected to the windfarm and we don't know what impact that could have on the executive. The size of the windfarm, although 60 turbines in the planning application, could be reduced. It was noted that the Scottish Executive still had not approved the Arecleoch site, and this could take between 2-6 years and that ScottishPower was now owned by Iberdrola.

MM was happy to provide interim funding for community projects and was happy to provide a stand at the Gala day. 

FC would propose at the next Carrick Community Council Forum to invite MM.  

MM suggested taking a long term view of the potential benefits to areas such as education, capacity and infrastructure and highlighted a successful community company near Loch Fyne. It was suggested that the BDA should arrange a visit to learn from their experiences. MM also suggested the potential to hold a conference for local windfarm communities. Another idea he suggested was that the construction phase of the windfarm was a good opportunity to access equipment that could be used for, for example path construction. MM outlined how other communities distributed funds and also suggested that capital funding should be written into the agreement. He felt that one non- voting seat on any funding management board for the windfarm companies. 

NL commented that the potential funding opportunities could drive this area for the next century at least. It was suggested that we engage with Ian Johnstone, the Planning Manager, Ian McLarty, Head of Planning and Ken Gibb, Sustainability Manager to help with our Community Action Plans.

Payment of benefit would be made into bank accounts, set-up  in a way which was most financially beneficial. An example was given where two community companies share an account. NL commented that we would need to seek financial advice.

ScottishPower would not wish to have an input into the articles and memoranda of a benefit company except that funding should not be used to support religious causes or organisations opposing windfarms.

MM thought it would not necessary to have a time limit, within which benefit should be used.

MM gave an update on the new ScottishPower company structure.

A few months ago, ScottishPower was taken over by a Spanish company Iberdrola.

Further restructuring has recently taken place. The Renewable Energy Division of ScottishPower, who have prepared the planning application for Arecleoch, is to be incorporated into a subsidiary known as Iberenova, together with all the other renewable energy companies in the Iberdrola group. The significance of this for our communities is that the people who finally run the windfarms, will be within the same company as those who have proposed and organised its construction.

5. AOB

It was agreed that the minutes should be sent to David Butterworth of Force9.

DBo offered some BDA letterheads for the group to choose.

Next meeting: Tuesday 31st July 2007

